



Shotley Bridge Primary School and Pre-School

Benfieldside Road, Shotley Bridge, County Durham, DH8 OSQ Snow's Green Road, Shotley Bridge, County Durham, DH8 0ES

E-mail:

shotleybridgeprimary@durhamlearning.net

Headteacher – Mrs V. Atkinson Deputy Headteacher – Mrs A. Pearson Deputy Headteacher – Mrs N. Dryden

Transition Summer 2025

Dear parents/quardians,

As we begin to think about preparations for the next school year, we would like to share some transition information with you. To ensure all of our children are prepared for their new class in September we will be putting a number of transition events in place.

wb:	16 th	June
202	5	

- Current Y1 and Y2 children to be brought by staff to the KS2 building to look around, see classrooms and toilets etc and experience playtime.
- All children to be dropped off and collected from their usual place in KS1.

wb: 23rd June 2025

- Current Y1 in their usual building
- Current Y2 to be taught in the KS2 building, drop off and pick up at KS2 building.

On Monday 23rd June grown-ups dropping Y2 children off at school are welcome to bring the children around to their classroom to see where they will be. Collection will be from the main yard where children will line up where they will be collected from in September and grown-ups can enter the yard via the side gate and follow the one-way system out of the yard on the opposite side.

wb: 30th June 2025

- Current Y1(C3) and Class 4 to be taught in the KS2 building, drop off and pick up at KS2 building.
- Current Class 5 in their usual building

On Monday 30th June grown-ups dropping Y1 children off at school are welcome to bring the children around to their classroom to see where they will be. Collection will be from the main yard where children will line up where they will be collected from in September and grown-ups can enter the yard via the side gate and follow the one-way system out of the yard on the opposite side.











wb: 7 th July	• Current Y1(C3) and Class 5 to be taught in the KS2 building, drop
	off and pick up at KS2 building.
	 Current Class 4 in their usual building
wb: 14 th July	• Year 1 and 2 to be back together further details to follow (depend-
	ing on building work and other events)
	• Transition books shared with all grown-ups and children before the
	Summer Holidays.
First day back in	You will be welcome to come into school at pick-up time and see
September	your child's classroom and say hello to their teacher.

- Children will have their furniture, books and other equipment needed for all lessons during their time in the KS2 building.
- Lunch will be prepared and served as usual by the catering team in the building they are being taught in (all dietary needs are shared).
- Any children attending a club in the KS1 building will be walked back to the KS1 building for their club and should be collected from their usual place at the end of club/stay and play.
- If your child is accessing breakfast club, please ensure they are taken to the building they are being taught in that day (this will be booked through the usual KS1 booking system and KS1 staff will be in the KS2 building to meet them).
- All children attending Rocksteady will have their usual lessons.

We hope this will ensure a calm and smooth transition to their new building, if you feel your child may need further support, please contact the SENCO, Mrs Dryden to discuss. Kind regards,

Mrs V Atkinson









